

St Peter's Church of England Primary School

Cromwell Street Leeds LS9 7SG



Head Teacher: Mrs E. Holliday

Head: Miss S. Parry

Chair of Governors: Mrs A Nicholl

Tel: 0113 293 4411

E: liz.holliday@stpeterscofe.org.uk

www.stpeterscofe.org.uk

Friday 12th June 2020 Dear Parents

I hope you are all keeping safe and well and continuing to do a brilliant job at looking after and helping your children study at home. We have been impressed with lots of children across the school for keeping up with all the work the teachers have put on the website and putting work on their class Blog with comments for their teachers. It is lovely to see who is receiving a Gold Award from their teacher on our website each week.

This week 10 year 6 pupils have returned and are following the same learning as year 6 pupils at home taught by Mr Robertson and supported by Mrs Rushfirth. Next week we welcome 6 year 1 pupils back and they will follow the same learning as children at home, taught by Mrs Fletcher and supported by Miss Stockton. We will also be contacting parents of our reception class next week to see if you would like your child to return to school from 22nd June.

The children are washing their hands very regularly and are well spaced out in classrooms with plenty of sanitisers and regular cleaning. They have settled back well and are following all the one way systems and keeping a safe distance from each other outside.

You will have seen on the news that there are now no plans for years 2, 3 4 or 5 to return to school before the summer holiday and we do not expect to open nursery before September. Whilst this is disappointing for parents and children we know that keeping children at a safe distance from each other is so important. We also know that the children may be running out of worksheets and books to write in at home.

To help families, our teachers and support staff will be coming into school during the next week to start to put packs of work together for each child who is staying at home. There will be worksheets and new books to write in and they will posted out to your homes for your children. They should be with you in the next two weeks.

In the meantime, please stay safe and well and continue the wonderful job you are doing with the children. Can I also remind you that Next Friday 19th June is a training day so staff will not be on the class blog.

God bless Mrs Holliday

















